ALAMEDA COUNTY "'
HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

Rozeg0

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
Hazardous Materials Program
80 Swan Way, Rm. 200
July 18, 1990 Oakland, CA 84621
(415)

Mr. Bob Fernandez
General Manager
Smith-Kline Bio Sciences
6511 Golden Gate Dr.
Dublin, CA 94568

Re: Completed underground tank closure at 6511 Golden Gate Dr.,
Dublin

Dear Mr. Fernandez:

As you're aware, on November 7, 1989, one underground storage tank
wvas removed from the above facility, and soil samples were
collected and analyzed according to guidelines established by the
San Francisco Regional Water Quality Control Board. GTEL
Laboratories analyzed the samples and reported hydrocarbon levels
of 24 ppm in .one and "ND" in the other. Contaminated excavation
spoils were hauled under manifest to GSX in McKittrick, CA.

Based on the information outlined above, no further site remedia-
tion is needed at this time. Please be aware that this does not
free present or future landowners or operators from cleanup
responsibilities in the event that new information indicates a
pollutant problem on the site or originating from the site.

If you have any questicons about this letter, please contact the
undersigned at 271-4320.

Sincerely,

AT . 1)y

Gil Wistar
Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Tom Hathcox, Dougherty Regional Fire Dist.

Rafat A. Shahid, Asst., Agency Director, Environmental Health
files




